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Andy Reitelbach

From: Schweller, Lori <lschweller@williamsmullen.com>

Sent: Friday, November 18, 2022 2:33 PM

To: Planning Commission; Board of Supervisors members

Cc: Andy Reitelbach; Rebecca Ragsdale; Charles Rapp

Subject: ZMA202100001 Willow Glen Phase 2 Petition for Ped/Bike Connection Only [WMIMAN-

IWOVRIC.FID1125858]

Attachments: Petition from Willow Glen Phase 1 Homeowners(101606964.1).pdf

CAUTION: This message originated outside the County of Albemarle email system. DO NOT CLICK on links or open 

attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.   

Good Afternoon, Commissioners, Supervisors, and County Staff: 

 

I was asked to deliver to you the attached petition from the residents of Willow Glen Phase I in relation to the zoning 

request on the Planning Commission’s Tuesday agenda regarding Phase 2 (Dickerson Overlook).  All but four of the 36 

residents signed the petitions. (There are two petitions—one for each street in Phase 1.)  The residents who signed the 

petitions are opposed to a vehicular connection between their neighborhood and Phase 2.  They are concerned about 

the safety of their children if traffic from 300+ apartments short-cuts through Shannon Glen to Towncenter 

Drive.  Dickerson is not an overtaxed road, and the distance from the main entrance of Dickerson Overlook to the 

intersection of Towncenter Drive and Shannon Glen Court is approximately the same as the route through the 

neighborhood (see map below), so the vehicular connection seems unnecessary and detrimental to the quality of life of 

existing residents. 

 

As part of the zoning amendment request, the applicant is proposing replacing the vehicular connection in the existing 

approved plan with a pedestrian/bicycle bridge and path that will allow residents from Phase 1 to access all the trails, 

parks and other recreational amenities within Phase 2 (Dickerson Overlook), while encouraging bike and foot travel from 

Dickerson Overlook to Hollymead Towncenter. 

 

We look forward to talking with you more about this application.  Please call me any time with questions or comments. 

 

Best, 

Lori 
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J. Lori H. Schweller | Attorney | Williams Mullen 
323 2nd St. SE, Suite 900 | Charlottesville, VA 22902-3200 
T 434.951.5728 | C 804.248.8700 | F 434.817.0977 | lschweller@williamsmullen.com | www.williamsmullen.com 

 
NOTICE: Information contained in this transmission to the named addressee is proprietary and is subject to attorney-client privilege and work product 
confidentiality. If the recipient of this transmission is not the named addressee, the recipient should immediately notify the sender and destroy the 
information transmitted without making any copy or distribution thereof.  

 


















